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School-funding reform leader honored with 2011 OSBA President’s Award

COLUMBUS — The Ohio School Boards Association (OSBA) has bestowed one of its highest honors — the President’s Award — on William L. Phillis, executive director of the Ohio Coalition for Equity & Adequacy of School Funding.


Since 1980, the OSBA president has had the privilege of recognizing an individual who has had a tremendous influence on Ohio public education. The President’s Award is presented in recognition of dedicated leadership to education and a commitment to preserving lay control at the local, state and national levels.


OSBA President Cathy Johnson, a school board member at South-Western City Schools, presented the prestigious award to Phillis today at the OSBA Capital Conference and Trade Show in Columbus. He received the OSBA President’s Award for an unprecedented third time, having also earned the honor in 1989 and 2002.


Phillis is best known for his unwavering advocacy for Ohio public schoolchildren in leading the coalition’s long-running challenge to the constitutionality of the state’s school-funding system. 
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The Salem, Ohio, native began his lifelong commitment to children and education in 1958 as a teacher at Southeastern High School in Richmond Dale, Ohio. In 1963 he was named principal of the high school. Phillis later served as superintendent in several school districts before joining the Ohio Department of Education, where he became assistant superintendent of public instruction in 1976. 

In 1992 he was named executive director of Ohio Coalition for Equity & Adequacy of School Funding, an alliance of more than 500 school districts that the previous year had filed the DeRolph lawsuit against the state challenging the constitutionality of Ohio’s school-funding system.


The case landed in the Ohio Supreme Court, which ruled four times against the state and ordered the legislature to enact a constitutional school-funding system. In 2002 the court relinquished jurisdiction in the case and a constitutional school-funding system has yet to be implemented.

“The coalition continues its fight for a school-funding system that meets constitutional muster and guarantees that all of Ohio’s children are afforded high-quality educational opportunities,” Johnson said in presenting the award. “Bill continues to be a tireless advocate for Ohio’s children, evoking comparisons to other great American educators, like Horace Mann. At a time in his life when he could be enjoying retirement, Bill continues to work to achieve a funding system for our schools that is both equitable and adequate. I can think of no other person who has done more for public school education in Ohio than Bill Phillis.” 

OSBA leads the way to educational excellence by serving Ohio’s public school board members and the diverse districts they represent through superior service and creative solutions.

For more information, contact OSBA or your local school district.
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